
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
MINUTES OF MEET I NG 
MARCH 15, 1988 

The Board of County Commissioners meth this date in regular session. 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT : 

Ronald W. Wood, Chairman 
Emanuel Hires 
Truman Grant 
Charles Richards 
James M. Dillard 

PRESENT AND ACTING : 

Willie D. Wise, Clerk 
Sarah Taylor , Depty Clerk 
Nathan Goodman, Administrative Coordinator 
Ronnie Stone, Deputy Sheriff 

Deputy Stone called the meeting to order, fo llowed with prayer by 
Commissioner Hires and pledge of all~giance to the flag . 

Commissioner Wood stated that each Commissioner had beea 
given copies of the 1-25, 1- 12, 2-16 and 2-12, 1988 minutes and 
asked if there were any questions and if not to set forth 
approving the minutes. 

Commissioner Dillard stated he was opposed to the new way of 
handling the minutes and he also thought that it was illegal 
not to read the minutes in a public meeting. 

Motion by Commissioner Hires, seconded by Commissioner Dillard 
and carried 5-0 to wait until the County Attorney could be present 
and give his legal opinion on the way the minutes should be 
handled. 

Mr. John Maddox was present at the meeting in re: abandoment of 
a road. Commissioner Wood distributed a map 'see attached) that 
showed the raod in question. Commissioner Wood stated that the 
road was part of Mr . Maddix's yard . Commissioner Dillard stated 
this road had never been maintained by the County . 

The Board discussed the abandoment of an unmaintained parcel of 
land joining Mossy Pond and it was agreed by consensus to go 
ahead with advertisment for a public hearing involved with the 
abandoment of a road as approved in a prior meeting . 

Mr. Lee Roberson , Planning Commission, met with the Board to 
discuss the financia l situation of the Planning Commission . 
Mr. Roberson stated that there were several problems, such as 
a secre t ary, appointed members who were not participating , the 
unavailability of funds to attend siminars and other functions 
required by the State . 

Commissioner Wood stated again that the Board was willing to work 
with the Planning Commission if Mr. Roberson would make some dollar 
figure projection . 

Nathan Goodman suggested that the Board and Planning Commission 
have a workshop and decide what was needed financially and what 
the BCC expected of the Planning Commission. 

The Board agreed by consenus to allow Deputy Clerk Sarah Taylor 
to tempora~ily take the minutes of the Planning Commission. 



Dr. Snyder met with the ·Board to discuss the health departments 
fee schedule. 

Motion by Commissioner Diallard, 2nd by Commissioner Richards 
and duly carried 5-0 to accept the Health Department's new rates 
as per attached fee schedule. 

Larry McGlothlin, Baskerville Donovan Engineers met with the 
Board to update the Board on the Ag Industrial Park. Mr. McGlathlin 
stated his main goal tonight was to get permission for the 
Chairman to sign off on the grant instead of having to meet 
with the Board again. 

There being no further business, the Board did adjuorn. 


